Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I John Merry Leader of the Council
Confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet passed the following resolution
That

(1) Cabinet notes this Interim Report into the viability of the alternative proposals which emerged from the BSF consultations undertaken during 2007;

(2) The position set out in paragraphs 5.1 to 5.3 of the full body of this report becomes the new preferred option, subject to affordability being clarified. Any such option would, of course, be subject to the usual consultation processes;
(3) That delegated powers be given to the Chief Executive, to the Strategic Director for Children’s Services, and to the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services to progress this matter through the pre election period.

The Reasons are : Cabinet has considered the  interim findings of the study into the viability of the alternative proposals regarding the restructuring of Roman Catholic High School provision in the City which emerged from the BSF consultations undertaken during 2007.

Options considered and rejected were  not to indicate a preferred option
Assessment of Risk . Building Schools for the Future is a key Council risk from 2006/07 and beyond. A master risk register and several sub risk registers have been compiled for the programme.  These are included within the OBC and are updated on a regular basis by the BSF delivery team.

The source of funding is Funding for the RC High School proposals is included within the overall resources identified for the BSF programme agreed by Cabinet on the 27 February 2007 and approved by Partnership for Schools and the Treasury at the end of June 2007
Legal advice obtained .

Provided by : Ian Sheard

Developed with Customer & Support Services – Law & Administration Section input and with input from Addleshaw Goddard, external legal advisers to the BSF programme.

1. Financial advice obtained .Provided by : Chris Mee

Developed with Customer & Support Services – PFI accountant input and with input from Ernst & Young, external financial advisers to the BSF programme
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Salford BSF Documents are available on www.salford.gov.uk/learning/bsf/bsfdocuments.htm
Contact Officer:  Stephen Bradbury – BSF Project Director – 0161 778 0367




	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the  Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee
	


Signed:                        J.D Merry        
Dated:   26th March,2008           .
*
This decision was published on    26th March,2008                                  .
*
This decision will come in force on     2nd April,2008  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

